[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]


[image: image1.png]

Dear Parents and Carers,
BIRTHDAY CAKES
As communicated by text and Do-Jo, parents are asked to no longer send in birthday cakes for a number of reasons outlined below:

· Difficult to manage the risk of allergies on such a regular basis. 
· Does not sit well with the advice given to schools on healthy eating.

· It is not an inclusive practice and can even put pressure on families to provide a cake.

· There is not sufficient time or staff in the school to manage the cutting and distribution of cake on such a regular basis.

It would seem that many parents are not happy about this decision but it is being made for valid reasons. There are many simple ways we can acknowledge a child’s birthday without cake and we would ask for your support with this matter.
FUTURE BAKE SALES

These will need to be more closely managed to ensure the following:

· Cakes and goods are labelled with ingredients to ensure that known allergens are identified.
· Cakes and goods offered to children must be very closely monitored.

· Alternatives for children with allergies, intolerances and ethical and religious diets will be provided.

· These occasions are infrequent and more able to be managed effectively than ad-hoc birthday cakes.

These measures require to be taken and are not simply put in place to spoil anyone’s fun or enjoyment.

GOLDEN TIME
With regard to traffic lights and Golden Time, this is no longer the system used in this school to manage behaviour.

This has been replaced with the school scheme for targets and awards and house points.
Teachers and school staff do still allow time in class for choosing and playing but this is not a set Golden Time at the end of the week. Likewise teachers are able to put short, immediate and appropriate consequences in place for inappropriate behaviour, rather than wait until Friday afternoon to lose time. Parents of pupils who are repeatedly finding it difficult to manage their behaviour will be contacted to discuss how we might work together to improve this.

Golden Time and Traffic lights as a system is no longer effective and does not sit well within the nurture principles we are aiming to embed in school practice.
SCHOOL BLOG
This can be accessed again and is accessible via https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/nl/muirhouseps
If you google Muirhouse Primary you should be able to access it.

The blog is currently being reorganised and updated, but in the meantime you should find links to key school policies and newsletters as well as the school’s improvement priorities here.
PROGRESS CONFERENCE FEEDBACK

Thanks for your feedback. The findings are attached.
Yours sincerely

Gillian Matthews, 

Head Teacher

